Minutes Town of Beaver Council Meeting December 18, 2017

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.

Present were Mayor Shoffit, Alderman Baldridge, Alderman Goodman and Alderman Lester. Alderman Going was absent. The fifth Alderman position remains vacant, as well as the treasurer/recorder position. Also present was Mary Hill.

The minutes of the July 10, 2017 were reviewed. Alderman Baldridge moved to approve the minutes as presented, seconded by Alderman Lester. The motion was passed on a voice vote.

The financial statements from July-November, 2017 were presented. Alderman Lester moved to table the review/approval of the financial statements because of the large volume of information. The move was seconded by Alderman Baldridge. The motion was passed on a voice vote. The financial reports will be reviewed at the January 8, 2018 meeting.

There was no old business.

Under new business, Mayor Shoffit presented a request from a resident of Holiday Island who requested that traffic lights be placed at the ends of the Beaver Bridge on Hwy 187. The council rejected the request stating that lights had been placed on the bridge previously with no fewer traffic problems or wrecks on the bridge as a result.

The 2018 Budgets for the town and the park were presented. Alderman Lester moved to table the discussion of the budgets until the January 8, 2018 meeting, seconded by Alderman Baldridge. The motion passed on a voice vote.

Under Public Comment, Mary Hill presented to the council a desire to hold a fund raiser for David Weston whose home burned in November. Discussion ensued with a decision to hold a fund raiser in the style of a potluck with music, hopefully to be held on January 28, 2018 at the Fire Station. Alderman Lester said she would find out about possible music.

A motion to adjourn was made by Alderman Lester, seconded by Alderman Baldridge. The motion was passed on a voice vote.

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Ann Shoffit, Mayor